
HBU Retirees Association 

MINUTES OF JANUARY 11, 2019 LUNCHEON MEETING  
Belin Green Room of the Morris Center 

 

 
The Retirees enjoyed visiting outside the Belin Green Room then moved to the Green Room for lunch 
and the first part of the program.  Assistant Chair Hugh McClung welcomed everyone and announced 
Eloise Hughes’ resignation as president because of health problems.  After introducing guests and new 
members, he offered the invocation.  

 
PROGRAM AND LUNCH 

   

As the “A Word from our Sponsor,” Clay Porter, Innovation and Strategic Marketing Senior Director, 
presented an update on all he and his team are doing in the area of communications.  This includes 
producing videos about each college.  He shared three of those videos. 
 

After lunch, Hugh McClung conducted a brief business meeting.  The Retirees then moved to Belin 
Chapel for an organ concert and explanation of how the pipe organ works by Dr. Rhonda Furr. 

 
BUSINESS MEETING 

      The business meeting included the following. 

      Officer’s Reports 

Secretary’s Report.  The minutes from October meeting will be presented at the next 
luncheon. 

Treasurer’s Report.  There is a balance of $918.05 in the University account and 
$4222.03 in our Retirees’ Account. 

Assistant Chair’s Report.  Hugh McClung reported that the April 5 luncheon will 
include information about the Bookstore and new ways students acquire textbooks.  

Hospitality Officer’s Report.  Ruth Ann Williamson reported that a card had been sent 
to cards to Eloise Hughes, Sharon Lewis, and John Hooker.  Flowers were sent to 
Eloise Hughes.  In addition, Harold Railey reported about his visit with Jerry 
Gaultney. 

University Liaison’s Report.   Candace Desrosiers reported about Camp HBU.  

   Input from Attendees 

Retirees praised the luncheon’s Belin Green Room location and requested that it be 
considered as the location for future luncheons. 

 

After an explanation of how the organ works and an amazing organ concert by Dr. Rhonda 
Furr, the meeting was adjourned at 1:50.  
 

Respectfully submitted by Linda Brupbacher, Secretary 


